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Message from the Vice‐Principal 
 

Dear Families and Community Members, 

It’s been a great and busy start to the school year. On September 3rd, Thornlea Secondary School welcomed 
the incoming grade 9 cohort on Grade 9 Day who represent the graduating class of 2023. It was wonderful 
meeting all the grade 9 students and their parents on the orientation day.  

Picture Day took place on September 9th. For those who were absent, Picture Retake Day will be taking place 
on October 15th. 

Grade 9 students in the school continued their transition to secondary school with a fun-filled day at Green 
Acres Camp for Grade 9 FIT Day which took place on September 12th. They had the opportunity to meet oth-
er grade 9 students, connect with the senior-level student leaders, build school spirit, and participate in a vari-
ety of fun icebreaker and teamwork activities.    

The safety and well-being of all staff and students is very important. On September 13th and 16th, administra-
tion conducted grade-specific safety assemblies outlining important school information, expectations of appro-
priate behaviour, and supports available to all students in the school.   

The first School Council meeting of the school year took place on September 16th. All families of the school 
community are welcome to attend the next School Council meeting which will be taking place on October 
22nd.  

We appreciate the time and dedication that both students and staff contribute to extra-curricular clubs and 
athletic teams as they represent an integral part of student life at Thornlea Secondary School. The Clubs Fair 
which took place during lunch on September 17th was a huge success. It was the perfect time for students to 
learn about the extra-curricular opportunities in the school and to register for activities in the school.  

The rugby season is well underway and the school is proud to have 1 boys rugby team and 3 girls rugby 
teams. Each of the teams posted at least 1 win at their first tournament (which ended unexpectedly early due 
to weather). The next tournament for all teams will be taking place at Fletcher's Fields on October 3rd. Go 
Thunder! 

With the conclusion to the month of September, the first month of the school year, and an official end to sum-
mer, we look ahead to the autumn season and cooler weather. Interim Report Cards will be distributed to stu-
dents in their homeroom classes on October 10th. It is a progress report that provides both students and their 
parents/guardians the opportunity to review together and to contact the classroom teachers if they have any 
questions. Parent/Teacher Interview Night will be taking place on October 24th. Communication about the 
evening will be sent to families shortly.  

Warm greetings and well wishes for continual success for all students as the semester progresses.  

 

Sincerely 

Anthony Hu 
Vice-Principal 
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GUIDANCE NEWS 
 
 
Salutations from the Guidance Department!  Our team has been very busy since registration day on 
August 31st.  We would like to thank you for your patience in our efforts to support your child for this 
school year.   
 
We also would like to announce the process for making guidance appointments. First, please see 
Mrs. Burdett, our Guidance Secretary.  If any student would like to make an appointment with their 
“Surname/Last Name” identified counselor, they should come to the Guidance Office before school 
starts (8:30 to 8:45), during their lunch (11:30 to 12:30), or after school (3:00 to 3:30) to make their 
appointment. 
 
The Guidance Team this year consists of: 
 
Mrs. Gail Burdett (Guidance Secretary) Ext. 207 
 
Mr. Nizam Alkins, Head of Guidance (A – KON) Counselor Ext 330 
 
Ms. Lovleen Rai (KOO – REE) Scholarship Lead/Literacy Lead/SHSM Lead, Dual Credit Lead Ext 
254  
 
Ms. Andrea Tse (REI-TSAN) Head of ESL Ext 178 
 
Ms. Viviane Estafanos (TSAP – Z) Student Success/Credit Recovery/AP Exam Lead Ext 251 
 
Ms. Maria Merecoulias (Student Support for ESL students, ESL Teacher) Ext 689  
 
Ms. Tamara Gord (Special Education Support) Head of Special Education Ext 234 
 
 
The team has been trying its best to support every student that “requests” a timetable change this 
school year.  To date, we have seen approximately 200 grade 12 students, 150 grade 11 students, 
100 grade 10 students, 100 grade 9 students, 65 new international visa students, and 50 new regis-
trations. This process was completed on Friday Sept. 13th.  We thank you for your patience and un-
derstanding through this extremely busy time. 
 
We spoke to the grade 12’s on Sept. 26 in the Caf during period 4, with respect to what Guidance 
Services offer, the Post-Secondary application process, course selections and community service 
hour requirements. We will have a University/College application presentation for Parent(s)/
Guardian(s) on Tuesday Oct. 22nd in the evening in our Library. Details to follow. 
 
As for Scholarship information for grade 12 graduating students, please make an appointment to see 
Ms. Rai in the Guidance office. 
 
Two great websites to find out more information on scholarships are: 
http://www.studentawards.com/ 
 
http://www.electronicinfo.ca/scholarships 
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Community Service Hours 
We would also like to remind our learning community that there is a process in place for Community 
Service Hours.  All students must complete 40 community hours to obtain their Ontario Secondary 
School Diploma.  The Guidance department must approve your community service opportunity be-
fore you start your hours.  Please see your counselor for pre-approval. It should be at a Not-For-
Profit organization. 
 
We also would like to announce the approved initiative to all our grade 9 students.  Grade 9 students 
that complete their 40 community service hours in their grade 9 year will receive a special certificate 
of completion.  This is for grade 9’s only. The 40 hours must be submitted into our Guidance Office 
by Friday June 19th to Qualify. 
 
For more information on volunteer opportunities, please come down to the Guidance Office and pick 
up a Community Service Hours form and please take a look at our “Volunteer Bulletin Board” for op-
portunities to fulfill this Ministry of Education graduation requirement. 
 
I would also like to take a moment to personally welcome our learning community to a new school 
year and supporting all our students towards success. 
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Nizam Alkins, Head of Guidance and Career Education 
 
 
Post-Secondary Information – Important Dates: 
 
Ontario University Fair – September 27, 28, 29 at the Metro Toronto Convention Centre 
Study and Go Abroad Fair – Sunday Oct. 6 www.studyandgoabroad.com @ MTCC 
Ontario College Info Fair – Wednesday Oct. 23 and Thursday Oct. 24 at the Enercare Centre 
Student Life Expo – Oct. 27 at the Metro Toronto Convention Centre 
Go Global Expo – Sunday Feb. 9 taking place at the Toronto Reference Library 
 
 
University/College Visits: 
Many Post-Secondary Institutions (Universities and Colleges) will be coming to Thornlea to speak to 
our senior students in the first semester.  We have scheduled Ryerson, Queen’s, York, Waterloo, 
McMaster, Wilfrid Laurier, U of T, Ryerson, Western, Seneca, Humber and Centennial, just to name 
a few.  The dates and times of these information sessions was in the 1st E-bulletin. There will be 
more than 35 Universities/Colleges that are scheduled for the Months of September, October and 
November, please listen to the announcements, and check the bulletin boards outside of the Guid-
ance Office, check your E-mail that is linked to your myPathwayplanner account, or check with your 
Guidance Counselor.   
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 School Year 2019-2020 
Calendar of Events 

 
 October 15     Photo Retake Day 

 October 17     Awards Ceremony CANCELLED 

 October 21     PA Day 

 October 22     School Council Meeting 7:15pm Library 

       CANCELLED 

 October 24     Parents’ Night 

 November 6     Take Your Kids to Work Day 

 November 6     Take Your Kids to High school Day 

 November 11    Remembrance Day Assembly 

 November 12    Grade 8 Night 7-9pm 

 November 15    PA Day 

 November 18    School Council Meeting 7:15pm Library 

 December 11-13    Drama Club Winter Show 

 December 21-January 5   Christmas Vacation 

 January 13-15    EQAO Math 

 January 20     School Council Meeting 7:15pm Library 

 January 22-29    EXAMS 

 January 30     EXAM Review Day 

 January 31     PA Day 

  


